
 

 

March 13, 2025 

 

WASHINGTON, DC –  

Ken Gear, CEO of Leading Builders of American made the following statement regarding the 
US Senate vote to confirm William Pulte as Director of FHFA.  

  

“Leading Builders of America, and the na=on’s leading homebuilders, congratulate William Pulte 
on his appointment as the next Director of Federal Housing Finance Agency.  The US housing 
market is facing historic home affordability challenges and we applaud President Trump for 
priori=zing housing as evidenced by his day-one Execu=ve Order on housing supply and his 
appointment of Director Pulte.   

As the primary regulator of the US housing finance system, the Federal Housing Finance Agency 
is responsible for ensuring that homebuyers have access to a stable, liquid and affordable 
mortgage market.   Preserving a robust and fiscally sound housing finance system is of 
paramount importance to families across America as well as the US economy.   We look forward 
to working with President Trump and Director Pulte to address American’s housing supply 
shorVall.  Working together, we can build more homes and tackle the housing affordability 
problem facing American families.” 
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